Period Ending: March 4, 2010
1. Top Line Growth

Opportunity 


          Status




  Bkg Value 

	To be provided
	
	

	
	
	


2. Operations (Portfolio/Highlights)
NATO: (Lindy Martin)

Program Status:

· JCCC: separate report provided by Joe Moeder

· Current NC3A Area 7:

· Waiting on the budget decisions regarding the consultants extensions or not. Maybe tomorrow 5th March
· Current NACMA SMIS:

· It is confirmed that we took all the meat from the bone for 2010 on that contract, for the moment MCR will be there with a signed contract being an empty shell as no funding authorization have been granted on it yet.
· Confirmation of all the new access badges for our consultants
· NATO HQs : nothing significant to report but it might be a new Data Center project coming (budget permitting). Also our consultant John Mc Cubbin will not be extended anymore after May since the project will be fully delivered by then.
· PMO: nothing significant to report
· VMR VTC: see Steve Shoenfelt

· JFTC Bydgoszcz, Poland:  Still trying to resolve the travel expenses issue for the consultant there who has paid over 8.000€ and is still waiting reimbursement.

· JWC Stavanger, Norway:  We might have to replace our consultant due to work visa issue and still not resolved

· JALLC:  separate JALLC report from our PM.

· BICES: Emma Booth will accept a long term job back in the UK, her remaining days will be transferred to Nick Fletcher’s PO

· Ongoing/nothing significant to report:  ACT VTC 

Customer/program issues and resolutions:

I want to say that we are taking a big risk here with the delay on these contract’s extensions. Not only does Marla have to do the job twice sending the letters first and the new PO afterwards but the questions is: what are we going to do if these guys refuse to sign the new contractual conditions that we are trying to get them to sign? Worst case scenario: they could leave us now because they did not have a valid contract on time and then go to work for MCR with NACMA cancelling the purchase orders because we would not be able to provide them with the guys that they want an a timely manner.

Financial/contract issues and resolutions:  

· Most of our NACMA consultants are still waiting for their purchase orders after the extension issued by NACMA a month ago. Some are working at risk and NACMA keep complaining about it. Marla has sent them a contract letter to cover the month of March but I had to stop the rumors talking of a conspiracy from ManTech to prevent our team to continue to work for NACMA afterwards…

Significant milestones attained or pending:

· Nothing significant to report
Important customer visits/interactions:

· Spent a lot of time this week trying to cool down the customer and the consultants at NACMA because of the PO issue. We could not have chosen a worse timing for such a problem in the middle of the contract’s transition even though it has nothing to do with it. 

Business development initiatives:

· New IFB will be coming out from NAMSA in the coming weeks to identify a list of suppliers to support the NRF (NATO Response Force)
